## Monthly Meeting Notes

PCRC Club Meeting on April 15, 2024



The meeting was held at 7pm, April 15<sup>th</sup> at the field.

Members attending:

Jason Baker Cliff Andora Jim Corey Luther Hux Don Jonker Lee Konopa Tim Lowe Walt Moore George Saar

Gene Zagorsky

## **Treasury Summary**

- Income *since 16 Mar:* \$81
- Expenses since 16 Mar: \$140

Balance as of 14 Apr: \$4,435

## **Old Business**

- National Model Aviation Day: Harold Chadsey reported that to date, six club members have volunteered to support an Aviation Day open house. This is an insufficient number to successfully put on the event. We decided at the meeting that the current volunteers form a committee, chaired by Harold, to begin the necessary early planning for the event. Eventually we will need additional volunteers to make the event a reality. Contact Harold if you can assist.
- Bush Hogging: The club received a proposal from Herb May for two bush-hogging runs at \$365/run. On 25 March, club members authorized (via email) the expenditure of up to \$365 each for two runs. At tonight's meeting, J. Corey was asked to get more details from Mr. May concerning the maximum height of grass that he would consider cutting.

## **New Business**

- Introductory Pilots: John Bangasser, George Saar, and Harold Chadsey are in the process of registering as Introductory Pilot Program Instructors. (See <u>https://www.modelaircraft.org/programs/introductory-pilot-program</u> for more info)
- RC Outreach: George S, accompanied by Luther H, Gene Z, and Cliff Andrea visited the Opequon Church to introduce members to RC flying. They made a short Power Point presentation and conducted a (thrilling) indoor flight demo.

George offered a copy of the Power Point presentation to other PCRC members who might be making outreach presentations in the future.

- Frederick County Land Agreement: Jim C reported that the agreement between the club and the county for use of the field has been renewed.
- Field Tables: George S and Gene Z volunteered to extend the vertical arms on the tables a couple inches; Jason offered some wood strips.

We are looking for a volunteer to procure (with club \$) some radio trays and install them on the tables that do not currently have them. If interested, pls contact George for further info.

Next meeting will be at the field, 7pm 20 May